
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

PRESS RELEASE 

Date: August 23, 2020 
Contact: EOC PIO 

(831) 713-6887 

 

TENT CAMPERS URGED TO MOVE INDOORS 

The National Weather Service has issued a Red Flag Warning through Monday, August 24 
at 5 p.m. The Santa Cruz County Emergency Operations Center is urging evacuees from the 
Lightning Complex Fire currently staying outdoors in tents to seek indoor shelter 
immediately.  

The County and its partners have established more than 2,200 shelter and safe parking 
spaces, with approximately 50 percent occupancy at this time. For a list of sheltering 
resources and locations, go to www.santacruzcounty.us/FireResources.aspx. Information 
available in English or Spanish.  

Shelters are offering meals, medical and behavioral health services and additional housing 
resources. Pets are welcome at local shelters as long as they are under control of the owner. 
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